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Preface

This issue is dedicated to the approaching 80-year
jubilee of Pekka T. Lehtinen, who has made an out-
standing contribution to the classification of arachnids
(both spiders and mites) and who actively continues his
research in this field. Being a friend of Pekka, I cannot
be objective in an evaluation of his studies of arachnol-
ogy, but fortunately other colleagues, all world experts
in arachnology, Charles Griswold, Martin Ramirez,
Jonathan Coddington and Norman Platnick have al-
ready acknowledged the importance of Lehtinen’s stud-
ies: “... Pekka Lehtinen and Ray Forster started a
revolution in spider taxonomy. They brought a world-
wide perspective to the subject and focused on the
tropics and especially the austral regions. This revolu-
tion continues, and the importance of taxa and data
from the southern hemisphere suggests that a contin-
ued focus on the austral regions will be crucial to
understanding spider evolution.” [Griswold et al.,
2005].

Articles in this issue deal with five arachnid orders:
mites, pseudoscorpions, scorpions, schizomids and spi-
ders and one article describes a new species of Ichneu-
monidae that parasitizes spiders. Unfortunately, it was

not possible to accept all the manuscripts submitted to
this jubilee issue due to limitation of the size of the
journal and/or the review process taking too long. These
articles will be published in the next issue.

I'wish to thank all colleagues who submitted manu-
scripts. Special thanks go to reviewers and colleagues
who helped in other ways to prepare this issue: Don
Buckle, David J. Court, Charles Griswold, Mark Har-
vey, Seppo Koponen, Mykola M. Kovblyuk, Torbjorn
Kronestedt, Dmitry V. Logunov, Olga L. Makarova,
Kirill G. Mikhailov, David Penney, Ritva Penttinen,
Norman Platnick, Robert Raven, Veikko Rinne, Mark
Shaw, Akio Tanikawa, Seren Toft, Gioele Tropea, Jorg
Wunderlich, Sergei L. Zonstein. Ilari E. Sdéksjérvi and
Pekka Niemeld (Zoological Museum, University of
Turku) funded, in part, the publication of this issue.

A figure of Apyretina tessera (Simon, 1903) was
chosen as the frontispiece, because it is one of Pekka’s
favorite species, has not been illustrated previously,
and also because it reflects his current interests in the
taxonomy of thomisid spiders.
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